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On the traditional lands of the Gumbaynggirr people 

DYLAN EDWARDS 7’s GALA DAY 
On Thursday the 26th of February, the rain gods shone down on Urunga and whisked the rain away long 
enough for Urunga Public School to participate in the Dylan Edwards 7’s gala day. There was an all age tackle 
division as well as a league tag event for the students to play in. Some of our students had never played   
Rugby League before but were so enthusiastic to be out there, showing courage and resilience to get in and 
have a go.    
 
Our students represented our school and were respectful, responsible and their behaviour was exemplary on 
the day.  They were all a credit to the school. Everyone had a great day 
and I am sure that the NRL will have similar events in the future for the  
students to attend and get involved with.  
 
A special mention to Jake Day. Throughout the event, the Australian         
Defence Force rugby league side were assisting and coaching the children. 
They nominated one student across all the attending schools who showed 
tenacity, resilience, bravery, and courage that align with the Australian       
Defence Force ethos and values. Jake was tackling opponents with perfect 
technique and precision. He should be as proud of himself as we are of 
him.  
Well Done Jake! 
Mr Griffith 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Fri 5th Mar Soccer Gala Day (Stage 2 & 3) Fri 19th Mar Harmony Day - wear orange and bring 
something orange to eat 

Tues 16th Mar Whole School Assembly @ 2.20pm Fri 19th Mar National Day of Action Against Bullying  

Wed 17th Mar School Photos Thurs 25th Mar MNC Hockey Trials 

Thurs 18th Mar Big Vegie Crunch Thurs 25th Mar Netball Gala Day 



 

 

  NEWS FROM  
OUR PRINCIPAL 
    MRS JANE 
     MARTYN 
 
 
 

 
PARENTS / CARERS / VOLUNTEERS SIGNING IN 
This is just a reminder that all adults need to sign in using the QR code located on all of our gates when they 
enter our school grounds. This includes Kindergarten to Year 2 parents and carers who are dropping their 
children to classrooms in the mornings and visitors to the office. 
 
Parents and carers who have appointments with teachers or volunteers who are working in classrooms and 
the canteen need to also sign in and sign out at our office. 
 
PICK UP AND DROP OFF TIMES 
In the interests and safety of everyone, please refrain from bringing your dogs to our school gates at pick up 
and drop off times. These times are very busy and highly populated.  
 
ASSEMBLIES 
Our fortnightly Tuesday afternoon assemblies have commenced for the year, however, unfortunately the  
current guidelines do not allow for us to have parents or carers to attend at this stage. 
 
PROFESSIONAL LEARNING 
Our teachers have been engaging in many professional learning activities recently. This has included our 
mandatory training, curriculum related training, School Excellence Improvement plan and school vision  
development on Wednesday afternoons. We also have our Instructional Leader model operating on  
Thursdays where stage groups of teachers collaborated and have participated in professional learning and 
discussions around decimals and fractions, additive strategies and the learning progressions which follows 
on from our sessions on Number Talks from last year.  
 
We are also currently collaborating on the use of online learning platforms, in order to support our quality 
teaching and learning programs and effective individual student assessment. 
 
UNIFORM 
Our uniform has been determined by the school parent community. We encourage all of our students to 
wear our uniform to promote a sense of belonging, pride and school identity. Our uniforms are available from 
our uniform shop in the canteen from 8.45am until midday from Wednesday to Friday each week.  Online 
orders can be made by visiting https://schoolshoponline.net.au/ 
 
Our uniform is: 

 Navy shorts or skorts  
 Navy and sky blue shirt with school logo 
 School bucket hat with school logo 

 
In cooler times: 

 Navy school jacket with sky blue sleeves and school logo 
 Navy tights or navy track pants 

 
Shoes need to be covered in, preferably black and/ or jogger style. Socks should be preferably white or    
navy. 
 
Tights and track pants need to be NAVY. Black and other coloured tights are not considered uniform.  Our 
shorts are no longer grey and our skorts are no longer tartan. 
 
If you are experiencing difficulty in paying or purchasing uniforms, please contact me to discuss a plan. 
 
 
 

      WEEKLY SCHOOL RULE 
 
The focus this week is the  
                 blue rule 
 “keep hands, feet, mouth  
      and objects to myself” 
 
 

We ask that you reinforce this  
week’s rule at home with your  child. 



 

 

  NEWS FROM  
OUR PRINCIPAL 
    MRS JANE 
     MARTYN 
 
 
 

 
THE LATEST ADVICE TO PARENTS AND FAMILIES REGARDING COVID-19 
GUIDELINES 
Following is a link that may be useful for you if you have any questions regarding current guidelines: 
 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families#School4 
 
When students or staff are experiencing any symptoms of COVID-19 and are unwell, they need to stay at 
home. For anyone displaying COVID 19 symptoms, a COVID test is necessary. They can only return to 
school when we have received proof of a negative test result and they are symptom free. 
 
PARENTING IDEAS 
This week’s Parenting Ideas article is called ‘Supporting boys in upper primary school’. The article focuses 
on parenting boys. 
 
Take care 

Jane Martyn 
Principal 
 
 
 

 

THE UNIFORM SHOP IS OPEN 
 

Every Wednesday, Thursday and Friday before 12 noon. 
 

See Sharon in the Canteen for all your uniform needs.   
 

Pay by cash at the canteen or order online 
 

https://schoolshoponline.net.au/ 

      WEEKLY SCHOOL RULE 
 
The focus this week is the  
                 blue rule 
 “keep hands, feet, mouth  
      and objects to myself” 
 
 

We ask that you reinforce this  
week’s rule at home with your  child. 



 

 

 NEWS FROM OUR  
 COMMUNITY LIAISON OFFICER 
 LAURA McGRATH 
 
 
 
 

SPOTLIGHT ON JASON LEE 
 

CLASS:     K/1 Orange 
STAR SIGN:    Scorpio 
FAVOURITE NUMBER:  5 
FAVOURITE HOLIDAY:  Canada in the snow 
IF I HAD ONE WISH:  I would wish for two cute, adorable puppies and I would call them Doug & 

Thug (the pugs). 
 
Interesting Facts – my background is in fashion photography 
and digital media! 
 
Teaching Experience – I gained my experience in Sydney in 
mostly K-2 classes and also at Upper Orara Public School. 
 
My favourite subjects I like to teach are dance, reading and 
maths. 
 
What I like best about teaching is making my students feel happy 
and confident. 

WHAT’S COMING UP... 

We will be celebrating Harmony Day on Friday the 19th of March.   
Come to school wearing something orange and also pack some  

orange food in your lunchbox. 
Sharon will also have some yummy orange food for sale  

in the canteen! 



 

 

GET READY FOR THE BIG VEGIE CRUNCH! 
Our school has registered for this year’s Big Vegie Crunch.  Did you know that only 6% of Australian        
children eat enough vegetables?  In order to work towards improving this percentage, we need to increase 
children’s knowledge, exposure and positive attitudes towards vegetables.   
 
On Thursday 18th March at 10am our school will be joining hundreds of schools across NSW to break the    
record for the most students crunching vegetables simultaneously.  
 
But we need your help to make it a success! 
 
On Thursday 18th March, please pack your child a container of vegetables (not fruit this time) for them to 
crunch on.  
 
Primary schools across NSW will be joining together to break the  
record for the most students crunching vegetables: 

 50 260 students crunching simultaneously (2018 record)  
 14 991 students crunching at other times over Vegetable 

Week (2019 record) 
 
Need some ideas?  

 carrot, celery, cucumber – cut into sticks or left whole 
 capsicum – cut into sticks or wedges 
 corn – raw baby corn spears or a cooked corn cob 
 broccoli or cauliflower florets - raw or lightly cooked to keep their crunch 
 tomatoes – small cherry tomatoes or a large tomato that can be eaten like an apple 
 beans or snow peas - raw or lightly cooked to keep their crunch 
 mushrooms – sliced or left whole 

 
If you require more information on The Big Vegie Crunch, please contact the school or your child’s teacher.  
Kaye Arnold 
Big Vegie Crunch Coordinator 
 
SCHOOL PHOTOS 
Our school photos will be taken on Wednesday 17th March by “The School Photographer”.  
Individualised order envelopes were sent home with students last week.  If you wish to  
order photos, please complete the order form, paying either online using the unique order 
number on your child’s envelope, or by placing the correct amount of cash inside the  
envelope.  Sibling photo order forms are available from the school office.  Please return the 
orders to your child’s classroom teacher before Tuesday 16th March. 
Please ensure your child comes to school on the day in full school uniform. 
 
MID NORTH COAST SWIMMING 
Nine of our swimmers travelled to Coffs Harbour last Thursday to compete in the Mid North Coast  
swimming carnival.  It was a lovely day and parents were very happy to be able to attend.  While all our 
swimmers did their best and some placed in their heats, overall their times were not quick enough to qualify 
for the North Coast carnival.  We congratulate them all on making it to the Mid North Coast level and are 
very proud of their fabulous efforts at all the  
carnivals that led up to this point.  



 

 

STEWART HOUSE FUNDRAISER 
Last Friday the eldest child in each family took home a Stewart House Donation Drive 2021 envelope.  
Steward House are celebrating 90 years and your donation of $2 supports the 1700 children who attend 
Stewart House each year from public schools across NSW and the ACT.  By making a donation and  
completing the entry details on the back of the envelope, you are eligible for the draw to win a $4000  
holiday/gift voucher.  We are asking that all donations are returned to the school by the end of Term 1.   
 
ACTIVE AND CREATIVE KIDS VOUCHERS  
Active Kids and Creative Kids are programs designed to  
encourage more children to participate in sport, active recreation 
and creative and cultural activities. Each year, parents, guardians 
and carers can receive two $100 Active Kids vouchers (one per 
semester) to go towards physical activities for school aged  
children and one $100 Creative Kids voucher. That’s $300 worth 
of savings per year for each child.  
 
A Creative Kids voucher will help parents to cover some of the registration, participation and tuition costs on 
activities such as singing, drama, coding, languages, music, writing, drawing and photography.  
 
The Active Kids vouchers can be used on sports, fitness and  
physical activities for registration, participation and membership costs. The vouchers can be used once with 
an approved provider. To find out more, parents need to visit:  
 
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/ 
 
VOLUNTARY SCHOOL CONTRIBUTIONS 
A note regarding voluntary school contributions was sent home last week with students.  These funds           
supplement the school budget and enable the school to supply additional and ongoing items throughout the 
year which benefit your child’s education.   
 
If you wish, you may pay these contributions in instalments throughout the year.  You may pay by cash at 
the front office or by credit card or debit card via our “Parent Online Payment” system which is accessed 
through our school website.   
 
Please visit www.urunga-p.schools.nsw.edu.au and click on the “Make A Payment” button.  Fill in the    
details and tick “Voluntary School Contributions”.  Please ensure you make separate payments for each 
of your children. 
 
 
YR 6 MOVING INTO YR 7 IN 2022 
Expression Of Interest Forms for Year 7 in 2022 were sent home last week with each Year 6 student.  
Could parents please read and fill out these forms to nominate their preferred high school for next year.  
These forms are due back before Friday 12th March. 
Mr Ticli and Miss Pyke 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS WILL BE TAKEN ON 
WEDNESDAY  17th  MARCH 

 
 
 

 
Please return your payment and envelope by Tuesday 16th March.  

Sibling photo order forms available from the front office. 



 

 

YEAR 6 SHIRTS 
Notes were sent home with all Year 6 students about 
ordering “Class of 2021” shirts.  The main colours will 
be dark navy and sky blue.  The shirt will feature all the 
Year 6 students names on the back.  These will be a 
great keepsake and reminder of a fantastic final year 
at Urunga Public School.  The shirts will be able to be 
worn as part of the school uniform.  If Year 6 students 
would like to make an order, please return the note 
and payment by Wednesday 10th March. 
Mr Ticli and Miss Pyke   
 
WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 
Yesterday we held our first whole school assembly 
and it was great to hear our band play for the first 
time this year.  They sounded fabulous thanks to all 
the practice they have been doing with Mrs Thorn.  
They played two new pieces as well as the national 
anthem and school song. 
 
Our fortnightly award winners accepted their  
certificates with excitement and gathered out the 
front of the assembly to be congratulated. 
 
School singing also had it’s return to our whole 
school assembly.  Mrs Thorn was worried that  
everyone may have forgotten how to sing, but luckily 
she discovered everyone still had their wonderful 
singing voices.  She taught the school the start of  
two new songs  -  Nursery Rhyme Nonsense and 
Knock Knock.   Everyone is looking forward to next 
assembly to learn more verses. 

 

SCHOOL ASSEMBLY AWARDS  
TERM 1  WEEK 6 

K RED 3/4 BLUE 
Sienna Kiddle Lincoln Spencer 
Bonnie Tutt Sophia Luxton 
Jacob Liang Noah Perry 
K/1 ORANGE Isabella Burgess 
Imogen McCormick 4/5 INDIGO 
Jindamirra Smith Georgia Atkins 
Chirstopher B Myles Duncan 
 Tate Cresswell 
1/2 TEAL Lyla Fitzgibbon 
Izzy Gilmore 5/6 MAROON 
Layla Brown Dougie Lewis 
Rhyley Garton Sebby Tate 
Grace Harding Abbi Sheridan 
1/2 YELLOW Lilly McCormack 
Laylah Moore 5/6 VIOLET 
Zoey Hearps Kiara George 
Lachie Richardson Lane Morgan 
Chilli Cameron Tegan Stone 
2/3 GREEN Lyla Dawes 
Nate Fitzgibbon OTHER TEACHERS 
William Carter  
Maddi Hoffman  
Ivy Jessop  



 

 

MAKE ONLINE PAYMENTS 
It is possible for parents to make online payments to the school for amounts owing for students, via a       
secure payment page hosted by Westpac. Payments can be made using either a Visa or MasterCard credit 
or debit card, and can be made via computer, tablet or mobile phone. The payment page is accessed from 
the front page of the school’s website by selecting $ Make a payment.  
 
Items that can be paid include voluntary school contributions, subject contributions, excursions etc. There is 
also a category called ‘Other’ to cover items not covered in the previous headings, ‘Other’ can be used to 
make a complete payment of a school Statement of Account. 
 
When you access the $ Make a payment you must enter: 
 the students name 
 class  
 date of birth 
 
These details are entered each time you make a payment as student information is not held within the     
payment system.  
  
This is a secure payment system hosted by Westpac to ensure that your credit/debit card details are      
captured in a secure manner, these details are not passed back to the school.  
 
You have the ability to check and change any details of the payment before the payment is processed.    
Receipts can be emailed and/or printed. 
 
Details of the payments are passed daily to the school where they will be receipted against your child’s    
account. As a receipt has been issued from the payment page a further receipt will not be issued by the 
school. 
 
For any enquiries regarding the online payment process please contact the School Office. 
 
The $ Make a Payment button can be located as shown below. 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 

 

WHAT’S DUE 

 
 Yr 6 “Class of 2021” shirt order and payment due by Wednesday 10th March 
 Yr 6 Leadership Day full payment due by Friday 12th March 
 Yr 6 to Yr 7 in 2021 Expression of Interest forms due by Friday 12th March 
 School Photo order envelopes and payment due Tuesday 16th March 
 Stewart House Donation Drive envelope due before Thurs 1st April 
 Voluntary School Contributions 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 

FRIENDS, FUN, FITNESS AND PHYSIE 
Looking for a fun sport for girls and women of all  

ages as well as making new friends and  
keeping fit? 

Enrol at Urunga Physie Classes – Dance with a 
Difference 

 
Contact Sue 0421934525 and Nikki 041303886 



 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 
 

URUNGA FOOD  
PANTRY 

 
NEXT TO THE LAUNDROMAT IN 

CARDOWS ARCADE   
 

Open to anyone with a         
pensioner or healthcare card as 

well as those experiencing     
financial stress 

 
OPEN IN URUNGA 

Thursday: 10.00am  ‐  12.00pm 
Friday:  9.30am  ‐  1.30pm 

 
 

BELLINGEN FOOD PANTRY IS 
ALSO OPEN  

Tues 10‐12 and Fri 10‐12 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 

DO YOU HAVE A FEW HOURS TO SPARE? 
Do you enjoy meeƟng people?  

Come & see us at 
 

St Barnabas Anglican Op shop Is looking for volunteers. 
 

OPENING HOURS ARE: Tues, Wed, Fri (9.00am – 100pm) 
& Sat Morning (9.00am ‐12 noon) 

 
If interested, please come into the shop for a volunteer form or  

please contact Leonie on 6655 5342 


